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Holy Trinity C E Primary Darwen – please like our page. 

Newsletter Week Ending 28th May 2021
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School Uniform
Our eagerly awaited new school uniform should be available for parents to begin purchasing soon after the half term break in June.  The uniform will be available to purchase from school at a much reduced price than if we were selling through local shops.  

Uniform List

Girls

Check Skirt (from school)

Blue jumper with yellow stripe in V (from school)

Blue/yellow striped tie (from school)

Grey pleated skirt (from supermarkets)

White shirt (from supermarkets)

Grey trousers (from supermarkets)

Boys

Blue jumper with yellow stripe in V (from school)

Blue/yellow striped tie (from school)

Grey trousers (from supermarkets)

White shirt (from supermarkets)

Prices
Initial prices are as follows (subject to change but not by much) –

Skirts - £8

Jumpers with logo -  £13

Cardigans with logo - £14






	Important Dates

	28th May
	School closes for half term

	7th June
	School re-opens after half term 

	20th July
	School closes for summer break

	2nd September
	School re-opens to children for 2021/22 school year






Free school meals - what is it and can I get it?

In England and Scotland, if you have children in reception, year 1 or year 2 and they go to a state school they are entitled to free school meals regardless of your household income.

In any part of the UK, from year 3 onwards, your children could get free lunches at school if you are receiving one of the benefits below.
· Income Support

· Income-based Jobseeker's Allowance

· Income-related Employment and Support Allowance

· Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999

· The guarantee element of Pension Credit

· Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also entitled to Working Tax           Credit and have an annual gross income of no more than £16,190)

· Working Tax Credit 'run-on' - the payment someone may receive for           a further four weeks after they stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit

· Universal Credit - if you apply on or after 1 April 2018 your household income must be less than £7,400 a year (after tax and not including any benefits you get) at the time of your application. If your income goes above the threshold in the future, but you remain on Universal Credit, your child will remain eligible. If you applied before 1 April 2018 there was no household income threshold for Universal Credit claimants.
If you feel you are entitled to free school meals (you don’t have to wait until your child is in Year 3) please see www.blackburn.gov.uk/benefits for full details of the process.
Half Term


School closes on Friday 28th May at 3.30 pm for the half term break.  Return on Monday 7th June.  School closes for Summer on Tuesday 20th July and children return on 2nd September.









































Parking


Please DO NOT stop/park cars on the yellow lines/zig-zag lines around school.  Parking away from school safely is for the protection of all of our children.  Parking wardens will be in attendance at various times.  Thank you. 





Test and Trace





You must report any symptoms and subsequent Covid test result to � HYPERLINK "mailto:result@holytrinity.blackburn.sch.uk" �result@holytrinity.blackburn.sch.uk� as this will have an effect on other children in your child’s school bubble.  Please DO NOT send details to any other email address.  





If your child has Covid symptoms at any time please let school know by emailing � HYPERLINK "mailto:result@holytrinity.blackburn.sch.uk" �result@holytrinity.blackburn.sch.uk� and also sending a copy of the subsequent test result.





We are asked to assist in identifying close contacts over the half term break and weekends and advising self-isolation, as the individual may have been infectious whilst in our education setting.


























Wellbeing





The following websites have useful information about looking after your own wellbeing.  The links are on school’s website too.





� HYPERLINK "http://www.nhs.uk/oneyou" �www.nhs.uk/oneyou�


� HYPERLINK "http://www.mind.org.uk" �www.mind.org.uk�


� HYPERLINK "http://www.calmzone.net" �www.calmzone.net�


� HYPERLINK "http://www.samaritans.org" �www.samaritans.org�


� HYPERLINK "http://hubofhope.co.uk" �http://hubofhope.co.uk�









































Car Park


Parents are asked NOT to drive on to or park on school’s car park please at any time of day.  Very few parents have permission due to medical reasons. 


Thank you for your co-operation. 





Breakfast Club


Please remember to book children on Breakfast Club each week in advance by ringing school.  


Thank you.





Headlice





We have had a few instances of headlice in school this week.  Can you please check your child’s hair over the half term break and treat if necessary before returning to school?  Thank you.





Primary Admissions


If your child’s 5th birthday is between 1st September 2021 and 31st August 2022 you can apply for a Reception place for September 2021. Please look at � HYPERLINK "http://www.blackburn.gov.uk" �www.blackburn.gov.uk� for full details.


If you would like to visit the school, please phone the office for an appointment.


If you have missed the deadline for an application please contact admissions on 666606.





Football Coaching





All children will be taking part in football coaching each Wednesday for the remainder of this school year.  Children need to wear PE kits and trainers each Wednesday.  Thank you.









































Covid-19 – please report if your child is taking a Covid test and the subsequent result to � HYPERLINK "mailto:result@holytrinity.blackburn.sch.uk" �result@holytrinity.blackburn.sch.uk� see important information re Test and Trace within this newsletter.


Please adhere to Government advice during this pandemic.  As I detailed last term, there are now several more symptoms to look out for as possible signs of Covid 19 as well as the 3 we all know – high temperature, persistent cough, change of taste or smell. These include:


diarrhoea


a persistent headache


fever and chills


shortness of breath or difficulty breathing


fatigue


muscle or body aches


sore throat, congestion or runny nose


nausea or vomiting. 


If you or your child has any of these symptoms we are urging you to get a test as soon as possible.  Please inform school of the result as soon as possible so we can act quickly if bubbles need to ‘pop’.  Thank you.


When you are booking a test, if you don’t have the classic symptoms, simply say you don’t.


A few clicks later on the website, you can then choose the option which says: ‘My local council or health protection team has asked me (or someone I live with) to get a test, even though I do not have symptoms’. 


Professor Harrison advises our community to follow self-isolation national guidance until the PCR test is confirmed. 


We ask all parents to follow the above advice regarding taking your child for a PCR test if they suffer any of the above symptoms – your child must follow national guidance regarding isolation until the result of the PCR test is known. 

















